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Announcing our Subsidiaries’ Withdrawal from Enrollment in an 
Employees’ Pension Fund and the Resulting Extraordinary Loss 

 

Our request to withdraw three of our consolidated subsidiaries—SURUGA Production Platform 
Co., Ltd., SURUGA SEIKI CO., LTD., and MISHIMA SEIKI CO., LTD.—from an employees’ 
pension fund has been approved effective September 29, 2012, by a meeting of the fund’s board 
of representatives held September 21, 2012. The resulting premium payable for withdrawing 
enrollment has been determined. The premium payment will be recognized by MISUMI as an 
extraordinary loss. See below for details. 
 

1. Reason for Withdrawal from Enrollment in the Employees’ Pension Fund 

The three affected consolidated subsidiaries—SURUGA Production Platform Co., Ltd., 
SURUGA SEIKI CO., LTD., and MISHIMA SEIKI CO., LTD—are enrolled in the Shizuoka Midland 
Machine Industry Pension Fund. The fund is a cooperative pension fund comprising multiple 
employers. As a result, MISUMI is not in a position to control asset management activities at the 
fund. The future status of asset management performance could have a substantial impact on 
MISUMI’s consolidated business results. Therefore, the decision was made to withdraw from the 
fund to alleviate future financial risk.  

 

2. Timing of the Withdrawal: September 29, 2012 

Withdrawal from the fund has been approved effective September 29, 2012, by a meeting of the 
fund’s board of representatives held September 21, 2012.  

 

3. Impact on MISUMI’s Consolidated Business Performance 

As a result of withdrawal from the fund, we currently expect to contribute ¥991million to the fund 
as a special premium incurred upon withdrawing enrollment. We plan to book the extraordinary 
loss in consolidated earnings during the second quarter of the fiscal year ending March 2013. 

The impact of the withdrawal on our consolidated business forecast is negligible; therefore, we 
make no change to our earnings forecast. 


